
Commission On Aging 

July 21, 2021 – 9:30 a.m. 

PEAK, 155 W. Lewis Ave, Platteville  

Present: Ray Banfi, Joyce Bos, Debra Browning, Bill Cramer, Jill Goffinet, Josephine Kischer, 

Kathy Kopp, Larry McReynolds, Jon Meidinger  

Absent: New member Allyssa Shanahan 

I. Meeting is called to order at 9:36 a.m. 

II. Motion to approve Minutes of June 16th by Ray, second Joyce, all in favor, Minutes 

are approved. 

III. Reports: Jon Meidinger 

Fundraising for the Van has been successful. We can put an order in for the 2022 

model and maybe we will get one by the end of the year. We have a new driver, Ed 

Rink, who will also be able to help with some of the activities. Right now he is 

helping with Meals on Wheels but in the future this will be the responsibility of the  

ADRC. Meals on site started on Monday, July 17th and it looks like there will be a 

change of rules according to the new Meal site Manager. There is a chance that we 

will get a map with all the handicapped accessible areas in downtown Platteville in 

the next Newsletter. 

Jill Goffinet: 

The opening session of Free Bingo had a very good turnout. Tomorrow, July 22nd, will 

be Euchre and Pizza tournament including a 50/50 raffle. Saturday and Sunday (24th 

and 25th) will have Brat sales in City Park for Hometown Festival. Our Senior Picnic 

will be on August 18th at Evangelical Free Church. We could use volunteers to help 

serve. Pharmacist Brian Schobert will have a presentation on vaccines on August 

16th, his sister, Dietician Caitlyn, will give a presentation on coffee on August 5th.  

PASS:  Bill Cramer 

The Library has invited us to have a Brat sale in City Park on August 14th. 

The Shopping News has designated PASS the beneficiary of their Auction “Ladies’ 

Night Out” on Wednesday, October 6th. 



Council: Kathy Kopp 

She will follow up on the name change for the Commission as it has not been on the agenda 

yet. The name to be: Commission on Aging and Disability. Next week’s Council meeting will be a 

big one as Robin Klein stepped down; her term runs through April 2022. There are four 

candidates to replace her. For the budgeting schedule she is concerned with the issue of the 

rent and she suggests we make a real strong case for our budget with the items that we really 

need emphasized, as the Council doesn’t really understand the needs unless they are 

confronted with the needs for items that are not currently covered by our budget. It is 

important to present the needs in person at the council meeting and bring volunteers if 

possible. She suggests to call the City Manager to be put on the agenda for a council meeting. 

She also says to make sure to write a letter to be considered for the Thrift shop sales auction 

benefactor again. 

IV. Debra would like to have a meeting of the 5 year Committee on August 17th at 9:30 a.m. 

V. Next meeting August 17th, at 10:30 a.m. following the 5 year Comm. Meeting. 

VI. Motion to adjourn by Joyce, second Ray, meeting adjourns at 10:51 a.m. 

 

Submitted by Josephine Kischer 

Secretary 


